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A publication of the Inland Empire Central Office 

Step  
    Sought through prayer and    

meditation to improve our          
conscious contact with God as we 
understood Him, praying only for 

knowledge of His will for us and the 
power to carry that out. 

 
Tradition 

Our public relations policy is based 
on attraction rather than promotion; 
we need always maintain personal 

anonymity at the level of press,     
radio and films. 

 
Concept 

The  trustees should always have 
the best possible committees,    
corporate service directors,          

executives, staffs, and consultants. 
Composition, qualifications,          

induction procedures, and rights 
and duties will always be matters of 

serious concern. 
 

Attunement 
(Becoming as one with our 

Higher Power) 
 

Inland Empire  

Newsletter 
aainlandempire.org 

 
Inland Empire Central Office 

P.O. Box 189 
897 Via Lata Suite A 

Colton, CA 92324 
(Mail to P.O. Box 189) 

 
Open 8 AM to 4 PM, Mon.-Fri. 

  9 AM to 1 PM, Sat.  
909-825-4700 

 
Web site:www.aainlandempire.org 

 
            aacentral@sbcglobal.net 
 
 

Intergroup Meeting 
1st Wednesday of the month, 7 PM 

    Zoom ID: 845 4840 4215 
Password: intergroup 

 
Board of Directors Meeting 

3rd Thursday of the month 
7:00 PM 

 
General Service, 

District 8   
3rd Wednesday of the month 

7:00 PM Meeting 
Spiritual Living at 3891 Ridge Rd, Riverside 

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/81358831671  
 

District 14  
3rd Wednesday of the month 

GSR School 6 PM 
District 14 GSR 7PM 

Arid Club 
120 S. Harvard, Hemet 92543 

 
 District 17  

1st Tues. of the month, 6:30 PM 
 41735 Winchester #C 

Temecula, 92590 
 

Hospitals & Institutions 
3rd Sunday of the month, 3 PM 

Redlands Unity Club ,  
1307 Brookside, Redlands 92373 

 
Area 9 

Msca09aa.org 

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/81358831671
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November 
Central Office Activity Report 

AA Calls 445 
12 Step Calls                                                                 11 
Other Calls 28 
Visitors 113 
TOTAL: 597 

  

Web Site  

Visitors 48140 

Countries 37 

Subscribers 755 
  
TOTAL: 48932 

We thank all of the birthday celebrants for their contributions to the Central Office Birthday Club. 

November Newsletter 2023 

 Letters to the Editor or  Articles for the Newsletter 
must be received by the 15th of the month for consideration of  

publication in the following month’s issue. 
 

Please submit your material for The Inland Empire Newsletter 
to:  

Inland Empire Central Office 
 P.O. Box 189  

Colton, Ca., 92324 
E-mail: aacentral@sbcglobal.net 

 
 

Ernestine M. 23 
Leanne G. 36 
  

Bill S. 43 
Jeanne R. 28 

Michele B. 10 

  

  
  

  

  

  

  

  

In Loving Memory 
 

Gary P., Martin L., Sally R., 
Doug M., Pete P., Jon M. 

Thanks to all who are of service.  
It makes a difference! 

Central Intergroup Office of the  
Inland Empire 

 
Board of Directors 

 

Chairman: Duke W. 
Vice Chairman: Dan D. 
 Treasurer: Wilson W. 

Secretary: Diane L. 
 

Members At Large 
Pat R. 

Elizabeth E. 
Ryan K. 

 
 
 
 

Inland Empire Editor: Carolyn V. 
Office Manager: Carolyn V. 

Content  
 

Birthdays -Page 2  
Memory of -Page 2  
Personal Donations - Page 3  
Vagabond -Page 3  
Thank you -Page  4  
Flyers -Page 5-20 
Intergroup Minutes- Page 20 
Take a look at this -Page 21 
Donation addresses- page 21 
H&I -Page 21  
Statement of Financial Activity- Page 22-23 
Group Donations -Page 24-29 
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November 2023 

Please Submit all of your events and / or letters we would love to put them in the newsletter. 
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THANK YOU VOLUNTEERS!! 
Thanks to these volunteers for keeping Central Office running 

smoothly for the past month: 

Cheryl D.,  Chris S., Lisa H.  
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, 
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2023 

Please help us to keep 
carrying the message. 

Please Donate!!! 
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A November         
Tradition            
Gratitude          

Month                        
November          

2023 
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“Reprinted from Box 4-5-9, Fall 2017 with permission of A.A. World Services, Inc.” 

 
Holiday Hours:  

 
November 24, close at noon  

November 25-26, closed 
December 24, close at noon 

December 25, closed 
December 31,  close at noon 

January 1, closed 
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Take a Look at This 
 

Please support your office by contributing to the:  
 
Buck-A-Month Club – This helps pay for your newsletters and 
their postage.  
 
Birthday Club – Each year on your Sobriety Birthday send us 
the dollar amount equal to the years that you have sober. This is 
a great way to give back and we will put you in the newsletter. 
 
November is Gratitude Month. Please pass the basket twice. One 
for the 7th tradition and one for Central Office. 
 
The Christmas Alkathon needs your help!!! 
 
The new website is up and running! Go to: 

aainlandempire.org 

You also can donate through PayPal! 
 
 
Faithfully Yours in Service, 
The Board Members 
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101 out of approximately 1100  groups  contributed to Central Office so far this fiscal year. 
That represents roughly 13% of the meetings in the Inland empire. 

November Newsletter 2023 
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Please mail the Form with your 
monthly or annual  

donation  of  $1.00  to the front of the  
Newsletter for your  

Central Intergroup Office. 
 

Don’t miss an issue, have the 
 

Inland Empire Newsletter 
 

delivered to your mail or  
e-mail 

                   box each month 

Inland Empire Newsletter 
Donation Form 

 
Name:   ____________________________________________ 

 
 

Address: _____________________________________________ 
 
 

City:        ____________________________________________ 
 

State:       __________________          Zip code: ____________ 
 

Phone:     __________________________________ 
 

BUCK-A-MONTH 


